
Terrapin City Council 
Terrapin City Hall 
15243 Main Street 

Terrapin, TX 79795 
 
 
October 4, 2018 
 
 
 
Martha Banks 
2041 Baker Street 
Terrapin, TX 79794 
 
Dear Ms. Banks, 
 
Thank you for bringing this problem to my attention, the safety of the citizens of Terrapin is our 
most important mission. Potholes are an ever-growing problem and should be addressed 
promptly, especially when they are responsible for injuries. 
 
You have requested that the repair of the potholes located on your street, Baker Street, be 
expedited due to the fact that there have been injury and damages to vehicles.  
 
There is a detailed plan for repairing potholes and other unfavorable road conditions throughout 
Terrapin City. There are Texas Department of Transportation officials repairing roads daily, 
dependent upon the level of necessity in regards to safety and the amount of usage the road gets. 
Terrapin City has surveyors who regularly travel the area to keep TDOT informed of each road’s 
condition. With our large city, we are still working to fix damages that were caused by the heavy 
rains and flood waters we experienced in late spring and early summer. Because of this, it will 
likely take several months to fix the potholes in your area. It will be continuously monitored 
however, and we encourage your continued communication on the state of your streets and your 
concerns.  
 
TDOT is holding a public forum in your area next month, November 5, at 6:30 PM, at Terrapin 
South High School. They have encouraged citizens to bring their concerns and any photos of 
road damage to help them organize all of the work that needs to be done.  
 
I and the rest of the Terrapin City Council appreciate your call to action and hope that you will 
continue to reach out to us in the future.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Brenda Fuller 
Brenda Fuller 
Terrapin City Councilor 


